
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

Additional Eating Time 
Yangebup Primary School gathered feedback from staff, parents and students  
regarding the changes to eating and playing times. Thank you to all those families who 
provided feedback through their Parent Representative. The feedback was clear that 
some students were not getting enough time to eat their lunch. To address this, we will 
add 5 minutes eating time to lunch, taken from afternoon recess so classroom time will 
not be affected.  
 

Are You Leaving the School? 
So that we can more accurately plan for classes next year, if you think you may be  
leaving the school, please let us know even if this is not definite.  
 

Touch Rugby 
Congratulations to students who participated in Touch Rugby last Friday. Every team 
performed with great sportsmanship and we came away with a 2

nd
 and 3

rd
 place. 

 
Variety Toy Drive 

Thank you to all who donated. We have such a generous community! We had a great 
stack of toys by the time they were picked up. I am sure they will be very  
appreciated by the children who receive them.  
 

Book Award Assembly 
Please save the date for our annual Book Award Ceremony on Thursday 7

th
 December 

at 9.15am. In the undercover area. As well as book awards being presented, we will  
celebrate the end of the year with items from the PPs as well as showcasing the Music 
Years 3-6 have been learning this semester. We would love to see you there if you can 
make it! 
 

Classes for 2024 
Year 1 to Year 6 2024 Classes will be displayed in the library windows on  
Wednesday 13

th
 December and students will be able to spend an hour in their new class 

on the last Thursday, 14
th
 December and meet their new teacher. A lot of time and 

thought have been put into placing students so changes will not be able to be made. 
PP 2024 classes will be displayed on the Kindy doors on Monday 11

th
 December and 

Kindy students will visit their new PP classes on Tuesday 12
th
 December for an hour. 

 
Please keep in mind that if we have additional students enrol at the beginning of 
the year (if students are in our catchment, we must take them) then a  
reorganisation of classes may happen. 
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Dates to Remember 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Thurs 7th Dec 

Book Award Assembly 

Last day for  

Canteen Orders 
 

Wed 13th Dec 

Yr 6 Graduation 
 

Thurs 14th Dec 

End of School Year 

 

 

 

 

Thurs 25th Jan 

8.30-9.30  

Book List Collections 
 

 

 

 

 

2024 School Year  

commences  

Wednesday 31st  

January for  

students 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 
Last day to order lunches from the Canteen for 2023 will be the  

7th of December. 



Music Department News 
PERTH MUSIC AGENCY 
We are so proud of our piano students who took their exams with ABRSM recently. 
Well done to Mitchell and Zac who both achieved Merits for their Grade 1, and well done to Evelyn 
and Bethany who were so confident in their prep test exam and received beautiful comments from the 
visiting examiner. These achievements are a credit to the hard work and commitment that the  
students have put in to their piano lessons and home practice. We are very excited for their continued 
musical journey! 
 

 

 

Room 4 
 

Are busy practising for their  

Christmas song with the  

boomwhakers.  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students enjoying our new  

Breaktime Reading Club.  



Sport News 

 

 

 

 

 

Lakeland Cup Touch Rugby Friday 24
th

 November 2023 

We have been lucky enough to secure another grant from Sporting Schools which we 
are currently spending on Taekwondo lessons.  Most students are taking part in a 4 
week course with Debbie from Kickstart.  We are having fun and learning many things 
but most importantly we are learning about some of the tenets of taekwondo including 
integrity, courtesy and perseverance. Thank you Debbie and Sporting Schools. 

Taekwondo with Debbie Collins from Kickstart Taekwondo and Fitness 

Thank you to parents and guardians for transporting their children to Lakeland Senior 
High for a great day of Touch Rugby games. Although the weather was warm, the  
students had fun and showed great sportsmanship.  We entered one girls team and 
two boys teams and came away with 2

nd
 place for the girls, and 3

rd
 place for the  

boys.  Well done everyone and bring on next year for the win! 



Early Childhood Playground 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks so much to one of Kindy parents Hayden Brown for repairing our limestone 
wall in the early childhood sandpit. We really appreciate your time and expertise! 

The children were very interested in the limestone work,  
Hayden had lots of observers. 

Hayden has a local landscaping business right here in Yangebup. Support him 
if you need any landscaping or limestone work at your house. 



P & C News 
 

Cookie Dough Fundraiser 

 
The Cookie Dough and prizes will be delivered soon and we  

will notify everyone when it is ready for collection. 

 
 

P & C Meetings 

 
Our AGM will likely be held in the 3rd week of February 2024.   

We invite all parents to come along and join us, it would be lovely to have some 

new faces as some of our current P&C member will be leaving, 

 as they have students in Year 6. 

 
 

Uniform Shop 

 
The last day our shop will be open this year is on the 6th of December. 

Alternatively orders can be placed and paid on-line. 

 

Finally 

 
The P&C would like to extend a HUGE THANK YOU to all the families who  

supported the P&C throughout the year, whether it be by donations, time or  

otherwise. And we especially thank the members who have dedicated their time 

to the P&C: 
 

Karen, Kimberlie, Kylie, Elaine, Milly, Andrea, Elsbeth, Jenna,  

Rebecca, Rosie, Anna, Kelly, Trista, Jess, Tash, Jayde, Megan,  

Kayla C, Kayla W, Bethany, Aimee, Lauren, Lindsey,  

Jasmin and Lisa.  
 
 

Yangebup P&C is here to help raise money for all the 

students of Yangebup PS.  

Your contribution, whether of time or the support of fund-

raising activities, is very much appreciated. 

 



COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

Kardinya Netball Club 

 
Registrations for the 2024 season  

                       open January. 

 

Saturday 3rd February – Open Day 

(includes registration assistance,  

payment plans and uniform ordering) 

Morris Buzzacott Netball Courts – 

9:00am – 11:30am 

 

Tuesday night training and  

Saturday competition: 

SET, GO & Junior Teams available 

     (players turning 7 in 2024 and above) 

Tuesday night NET Program 

     (players turning 5 or 6 in 2024) 

 

For further information please visit: 

 

Perth Music Agency have vacancies 

for PP-Year 6’s in Term 1, 2024.  
 

Lessons offered are for Piano, 

Vocals, Ukulele & Guitar. 
 

The weekly 20 min lessons are held 

on-site during the school day.  
 

Please contact Perth Music Agency 

for more details or download an 

enrolment form from their website. 
 

 

Phone: 0478 969 130 
 

 

Email:  

admin@perthmusicagency.com.au 
 

 

Website:  

www.perthmusicagency.com.au 

 

December Birthday Greetings 
 

Wishing the following students a wonderful time on their birthday.  We all 

hope you have a magical time on your     

special day. 
 

Evan, Nick, Freya, Amara, Olivia, Charles, Sadie, Matthew, Adli, Charles, 
Audrey, Jake, Abrielle, Amelia, Izayah, Samantha, Vito, Kayci, Kenny, 
Noa, Ethan, Dannise, Abigail, Eli, Macie, Lykke, Michael and Mila. 

mailto:admin@perthmusicagency.com.au
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